
Acton Cemetery CommitteeMeeting 

March 26, 2024 

 

Present: Steve Parello (Chair), Suzanne Doyle (Co-chair), Gerald Carter, Tracey 
Levasseur 

 

Meeting called to order at 6pm in the Shapleigh Community Library. 

● The Acton Select Board meeting is set for March 27. This meeting ACC members will discuss the operation 
document and answer any questions that may arise. 

● The trees at Goodwin cemetery  have been removed but the stumps still need grinding. 
● Amy Merrow will have the trees at Merrow cemetery removed. It will be $1800. The ACC will cover $900 of that 

amount. 
● ACC received an email from the accountant handling Acton’s finances until a new treasurer is hired. The details 

were discussed. We’re questioning why there are 3 separate accounts and why money was transferred in the 
Trust Fund account. Jennifer will have to explain this. So at this time we don’t know exactly what is available for 
the committee to use. 

 

Meeting adjourned at 6:35pm. Next meeting will TBA. 

Submitted by 

Tracey Levasseur 

ACC Secretary 

 


